Report On Lead Workshop
GOVERNMENT SCHEMES FOR ENTREPRENEURIAL GROWTH (Online

Entrepreneurial growth is important for promoting social change as well as dri
innovation. Successful entrepreneurship brings about the improvement in standard of living and
contributes towards creation of wealth and jobs. Entrepreneurs are rightly regarded as the
Prophet of Economic Development of a couniry. Whenever an entrepreneur innovates new
product or service, he provides a new combination of resources in the society, which pioneers a
new organization, creates new jobs with new skills and increases the nation’s wealth. While
competing graduation, the students should make their minds to do business instead of running
after jobs. There are a number of micro and small business ideas, and government schemes to
support them financially through various schemes, about which the students are ignorant.
Therefore, with a view to acquaint the students with various business ideas, business skills and
government’s supportive and incentive schemes, one-day online workshop under lead college
scheme was organized on 17 June, 2021. One hundred students and faculties from 10 affiliated
colleges covered under the cluster, participated in the online workshop.

Dr. Abid Salati, Dean, School of Commerce and Management at Sanjay Ghodawat
University, Hatkanangale, Kolhapur, inaugurated the workshop and also gave key-note address.
In the inaugural session, Dr. N.M. Mujawar, the co-ordinator, presented the theme of workshop
and introduced the chief guest and resource persons, whom Prin. Dr, V.A. Mane welcomed.

The first session on ‘Skill Development for undertaking New Projects under Start-up
India, Stand-up India and Skill India Schemes’ was conducted by Prof. A.B. Konge, of
Sanjay Ghodawat University, in which he reviewed all important skills required for doing
business and schemes launched by central and state governments and other NGOs.

The chairman of Alumni Association (The Venkateshians) and Chartered Accountant
Bhalchandra Thigale conducted the second session on ‘Funding and Subsidies for New
Projects.” With suitable examples and numerical details, he made participants familiar with all
government funding schemes and subsidies launched for new projects.

The participants were very contented about the resource person’s presentations and gave
encouraging feedback on both the sessions. The workshop was concluded with the vote of thanks
expressed by Dr. Deepak S. Kamble. Asst. Prof. (Mrs.) Ghorpade and Asst. Prof. (Miss.) Mohini
Anchaliya compeered for the workshop. All participants were offered e-Certiﬁcat& of
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